W\

7+ ¢ lhumb )
(Veternary )
ervices

Winter Meetings are in full swing. This month’s newsletter will
highlight some of the key points. Please pass the newsletter
along to your employees. It is also online at our website or sign
up for emailed newsletters. www.thumbvets.com (upcoming
events and newsletters)

Calves

MSU extension put on a terrific meeting about the first 24
hours in a calf’s life. Faith Cullens from MSU led a study on 50
Michigan dairy farms in 2016 assessing passive transfer
(appropriate immune transfer from dam to calf through
colostrum). She wanted to see where Michigan farms were as
compared to national averages. In 2007, 19.2% of calves had
failure of passive transfer, in 2014, 14% had failure of passive
transfer. That evidence was showing improvement with time.
Surely our Michigan farms are better than average—2016
Michigan: 26% failure of passive transfer in bull calves and
16% failure in heifer calves. That is completely unacceptable!
No antibiotic in the world is going to help overcome this
hurdle! It is time to get to work. How can you ensure adequate
transfer? Quality, Quantity and Timing are the three things to
focus on.

Quality:

Good quality colostrum has IgG (immunoglobulin) at a
minimum of 50g IgG/liter. Using a Brix refractometer, you can
quantify how good the colostrum is. A Brix reading of 22 is
equivalent to 50g IgG. Anything over 22 is an added bonus!

An lowa study of 67 farms from 12 states showed 30% of
samples had less than50g IgG/liter. Testing is important. 1 of
out 3 samples was not good enough. TEST TEST TEST

Quality colostrum is also clean colostrum. Bacteria such as
Salmonella, and Mycobacterium (Johnes) can transfer in
colostrum. Dirty milking equipment can also lead high bacteria
counts. The goal is less than 100,000 cfu/mL and less than
10,000 coliforms per mL. The same lowa study from earlier had
43% of the samples greater than 100,000 cfu! You can have a
great IgG levels but dirty colostrum will negate all those
positives. We can run bacterial cultures at the clinic on your
colostrum as a means of checking quality. Clean your
equipment just like you would your parlor. Replace hoses and
seals if regularly.

Quantity and Timing

Dr. Sandra Gooden’s work has shown that volume and
method are key to successful passive transfer. _Bottle fed 2qts
of quality colostrum is adequate and tube fed 4 gts are
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necessary in the first 4 hours of life. Tubing less than one

gallon (4qts) is not a sufficient amount to overflow the rumen
volume. Make sure your Perfect Udder bags are full.

Colostrum can become diluted over time with milk, it is best to
milk the cow less than 2 hours after calving.

Lastly, research out of Dr. VanAmberg’s lab from Cornell
University has evidence feeding colostrum for the first week of
life has added benefits on growth. This is stemming from the
high protein, minerals, vitamins and white blood cells from the
cow that the calves are benefitting from. More to come!

Weaning update: 10 day step down on milk volume will
increase starter consumption and less stress at weaning.

Milk Quality

A USDA study by Drs. Moore-Foster and Erskine from MSU has
preliminary data describing 7lbs of milk left in the udder each
milking on a bi-modal letdown. Proper stimulation and
milking procedures are appearing to have even bigger
economical value. Call today for a Vadia analysis and parlor
evaluation on your operation. Vadia technology can give you
immediate feedback on your milking procedures.

Clinic Happenings

In late January, Accounts Manager Carrie Ardnt stepped down
and handed the baton over to Katie Deater. Carrie was
instrumental in our clinic for many years. We wish Carrie all
the best in her next chapter!

Katie Deater is now our large animal accounts manager. No
stranger to the area, Katie is from the Jeddo area. She attended
$C4 and has worked on a ranch in California. Starting at TVS
in 2015, Katie has worked on all 3 of our business areas. If you
have any questions on your accounts, please feel free to call
Katie 810-376-2425 ext 102 or email katied @thumbvets.com

We welcome Julie Callender to our large animal reception
area. Julie hails from the Marlette and Sandusky areas. A few
new voices and faces, as always, our mission is to provide
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